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Increasing home ownership and the number of attractive 
housing for different income groups by the refurbishment of 
a depilated housing block in Rotterdam (NL) based on 
community building effort. 

Summary

Poetic Freedom Housing Project
The Netherlands  

INTeNTIoN 

CoNTexT
Rotterdam is the second city and the industrial heart of the 
Netherlands, as well as being the economic, social and 
cultural center of the region. More than one million people 
from 162 countries live in the Rotterdam region. The 
neighborhood Spangen in the west of the inner city of 
Rotterdam is one of the poorest urban neighborhoods in the 
Netherlands. It has many inhabitants with low incomes. It had 
become one of the city’s drug dealing centers and was recog-
nized as a ‘no-go’ area in the early 1990’s.

MoDeL
In order to address the severe social and economic problems 
in the Spangen neighborhood of the city Rotterdam, the mu-
nicipality decided to give an old, dilapidated apartment block 
away for free, on condition that the new the new owners met 
the cost of renovation of the architecturally valuable building 
and continued to live in their renovated home for at least two 
years. The apartment block, Wallisblock, houses 40 partici-
pating households. The buyers are responsible together for 
the improvement to the level set by an investigation and also 
in an approach of collective contracting. The base is the casco 
of the building is upgraded to a new building level throughout 
the contribution of all households. This collective approach 
reduces building costs. After having reached this level, all 
households are allowed to design their house their own way 
with the help of the architect. These ensure that the user want 
cheap or expensive. The project is an example of so called 
collective private assignment.

ReSuLT
The collaborative working method developed by the resi-
dents and architects in the project demonstrated that it is 
possible to renovate a dilapidated block without the inter-
vention of a housing company. This project shows that a 
relatively small project can make a big difference in how an 
area is perceived and the wider population’s attitude to-
wards it.
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